MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 26, 2011
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, October 26, 2011, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Community Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – Bobby Santini, David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr. 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer from Commissioner Santini.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Santini and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 30, 2011 as read.

President Camardelle stated that the US Army Corps of Engineers will be working on the design for the levee from Orange Street to Walnut Street. The commissioners received a design from the Corps showing the new levee design. Commissioner Besson stated that he would like to receive the dimensions of the levee. The job should be going out to bid next summer. The Colonel visited Grand Isle and told his crew to do what is needed to expedite the job. 
President Camardelle stated that he would like to be present for the next meeting concerning the Whisper Wave Project because this project needs to be completed. The levee district received the funding for this project and Jefferson Parish is in charge to complete this project.

President Camardelle also stated that the additional Segmented Breakwaters Project bid should go out next month. Construction should start around February of next year. Mr. Camardelle is working on using the old bridge for the base of the breakwater. If the old bridge can be used then the levee district can get more breakwaters for this project.

Mr. Camardelle stated that he is also trying to use some of the old bridge to fill in the gap at Elmer’s Island.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Santini and unanimously agreed to approve the President and the Engineer expenses going to Washington DC in February 2012 to meet with Senator Landrieu.
A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to approve the following resolution:

Resolution

A resolution requesting the Louisiana Department 

of Transportation and Development to prohibit any 

further digging and sand pits along Louisiana 

Highway One between Fourchon and Grand Isle.

The vote thereon as follows:


YEAS: Robert Santini, Kelly Besson, Sr., David Camardelle


NAYS:  0


ABSENT:  0

This resolution is considered adopted this 26th day of October, 2011.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Santini and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.
A motion was made by Commissioner Santini, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:27 a.m.
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